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THE COUNCIL

REPORT OF THE INFRASTRUCTURE DIVISION

MARY MASTROPAOLO, DIRECTOR

COMMITTEE ON PARKS, RECREATION, CULTURAL AFFAIRS AND

INTERNATIONAL INTERGROUP RELATIONS

Council Member Wendell Foster, Chairman

June 14, 2001

INT. NO. 926:
By: Council Member Robinson; also Council Members Fisher, Nelson and O’Donovan

TITLE:
In relation to a street name, Ann Marie Blinn Avenue, Borough of Brooklyn.

INTENT:
This legislation would add, through the posting of an additional sign, the name “Ann Marie Blinn Avenue” on Brooklyn Avenue between Atlantic Avenue and Dean Street.

COMMENT:

The following biographical material was supplied by Council Member Robinson, the New York Daily News (editions of January 22, 2001 and May 16, 2001), the Society of Old Brooklynites and the 77th Police Precinct Community Council.  

Born in 1916, Ann Marie Blinn attended P.S. 138 on Prospect Place and Girls Commercial High School (now known as Prospect Heights High School).  Ann Marie Blinn has been involved in a wide variety of community endeavors during the last 60 years including her work to save the Franklin Avenue shuttle train, to win landmark status for Eastern Parkway, to have brighter street lights installed on Brooklyn Avenue and to secure a new building for the Brooklyn Children’s Museum.  

In addition, Ann Marie Blinn serves on the Brooklyn Borough president’s Transit Advisory Committee.  She was an original member of Brooklyn’s Community Board No. 8; on which she has continuously served for 30 years.  Ann Marie Blinn has also served on the 77th Precinct Community Council for more than 30 years.  

It was the 77th Precinct Community Council that approached the Mayor requesting the temporary co-naming of Brooklyn Avenue, from Atlantic Avenue to Dean Street, in front of Ann Marie Blinn’s home, in her honor pending City Council approval of permanent co-naming legislation.  On May 15, 2001 street signs indicating the temporary designation of Ann Marie Blinn Avenue were unveiled in a public ceremony.  See New York Daily News, May 16, 2001, copy appended to this report.

In 1959, Ann Marie Blinn became the first female District Leader in Brooklyn and, in 1960, she was the first woman to preside over the Republican County Committee. 

She helped found the St. Louis Senior Center, was the Secretary of the Society of Old Brooklynites for more than 30 years, and was the Treasurer of the Blessed Virgin Mary Holy Name Society for 40 years.  

Ann Marie Blinn has been a long-time active member of St. Gregory’s Roman Catholic Church. Her volunteer service as a correspondent with 39 service people during World War II and with the Red Cross drive to provide warm sweaters to our service people were of great help in the war effort.  She has been involved with fund raising programs on behalf of organizations involved with cancer, heart disease and infantile paralysis including the American Cancer Society, the Heart Fund, the March of Dimes, the United Hospital Fund and the United Way.

Brooklyn’s Community Board No. 8 is in support of this proposed street co-naming. 
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